
11

Epsom and Ewell Borough Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the EPSOM AND WALTON DOWNS CONSERVATORS 
held on 25 November 2019

PRESENT -

Councillor Liz Frost (the Council) (Chairman); Simon Durrant (Jockey Club 
Racecourses (the Company)) (Vice-Chairman); Andrew Cooper (Jockey Club 
Racecourses (the Company)), Councillor Bernice Froud (the Council), Councillor 
Jan Mason (the Council) and Councillor Steven McCormick (the Council).

In Attendance:  

Absent: Simon Dow (Horserace Betting Levy Board (the Levy Board)), Councillor 
Lucie McIntyre (the Council), Stephen Wallis (Jockey Club Racecourses (the 
Company)) and Councillor Clive Woodbridge (the Council) 

Officers present: Kathryn Beldon (Chief Executive), Amardip Healy (Chief Legal 
Officer), Samantha Whitehead (Streetcare Manager) and Tim Richardson (Committee 
Administrator)

16 EVENTS ON THE DOWNS 

The Conservators received a report providing details of event requests for the 
Downs.

The following matters were considered:

a) Number of category ‘D’ events. The Conservators noted that they had 
previously considered that a maximum of two category ‘D’ events should 
be permitted in a calendar year. It was noted that the calendar included as 
Annex 2 to the report covered a period of 14 months, and that although it 
contained 3 category ‘D’ events, no more than two had been accepted 
within the same calendar year.

b) Category of Vale Primary School event. The Conservators noted that 
this event had classified as a category ‘A’ event under the Event 
Management Strategy for the Downs as it included 30 participants. As 
such it would incur a modest charge for use of the Downs. It was noted 
that it was not possible to waive or vary the fee under the Event 
Management Strategy. The Conservators requested Officers to inform the 
event organiser that the charge was required as the event had exceeded 
the number of attendees for a free (category ‘U’) event by 1, should they 
wish to review the number of participants.
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Following consideration, it was resolved:

That the Conservators approved the following proposals to hold events on 
the Downs:

(1) Tadworth Ten Running Race, 5 January 2020;

(2) The Vale Primary School, 3 March 2020;

(3) Rotary Club of Banstead Sponsored Charity Walk, 10 May 2020.

The meeting began at 6.02 pm and ended at 6.13 pm

COUNCILLOR LIZ FROST (CHAIRMAN)


